HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, MARCH 13, 2012 – 9:35 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Roy and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Police Chief Manoogian to discuss Police Chief Contract and staffing relating to the security of the town:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


Selectmen Michael Schleiff was not present due to conflict of interest of his son being employed on the Halifax Police Department.

HIRING OF SERGEANTS

Right now the Police Department has a young staff and does not have anyone willing to step up.  If two Sergeants were hired then those individuals would have to take charge.  The Board has to take into consideration that Manoogian may be retiring in the near future and officers within the department will be moving up which may create an opening for the existing sergeant position.  Thus, having two on staff will alleviate having that opened position.  Manoogian is waiting for the Finance Committee to put money in for the evaluation process.  To move forward on this the Board needs to send a letter of support to the Finance Committee 

Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board voted to send a letter to Finance Committee in support of hiring two Sergeants.

POLICE CHIEF CONTRACT 

Manoogian started by saying that he is getting close to retirement and his initial plan was to keep his car until he retires in 2013.  He is proposing instead of getting a new cruiser, which is in his contact, that he be compensated for that amount (approximately $7,000) retroactive from 2010 – 2013.  Seelig pointed out to Manoogian that with the pension reformat going into effect that if the retirement board sees something they don’t like they may not go for it stating that the add-ons do not qualify for pension even if it is in his contract. 
Manoogian left at 10:00 p.m.
Seelig asked the Board if they thought this proposal, asking for $7,000, would be acceptable at Town Meeting and Roy thought it wouldn’t.  Seelig said that he will need to check the legal aspect of the contract and reminded the Board that they need to give the Police Chief a twelve month notice if they are not going to re-appoint him.

Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 10:00 p.m.:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron

Clerk

/pjm

